

WATERGATE WEEKLY

Friday, January 1, 2021 to Friday, January 8, 2021 . Watergate at Landmark UOA

MAINTENANCE ANNOUNCEMENTS

Schedule may change.

IN PROGRESS

- Bldg. 1 HVAC/Fascia Project for Tiers 2, 4 and 6.
- Bldg. 1 has hallway painting for Floors 7-9.
- Bldg. 4 Balcony Restoration Project for Tiers 14, 16 and 18.



IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Shuttle Bus Text Updates Text "watergate" to 844-612-2165

FirstService Residential 703-385-1133

Resident Services Office 703-370-7000

Gate Communications 703-370-2674

Activities Office 703-370-7092

Lobby Entrance Camera Comcast - 971 Master Antenna - 3

WAL CCTV Channels Comcast - 970 Master Antenna - 8

Metro Water 703-461-3418

Racquet Club 703-370-7047



NEW YEAR'S DAY OPERATING HOURS FRIDAY, JANUARY 1

All Offices: Closed
Library: Closed
Shuttle Bus: No Service

Fitness Center: 4 a.m. – midnight
Indoor Pool Hours: 10 a.m. – 10 p.m.
Racquet Club Hours: 6 a.m. – 11 p.m.*

*The Racquet Club will be open via fob access.

COMMITTEE MEETINGS



Tuesday, January 5
Covenants, 7 p.m., Teleconference
Wednesday, January 6

Youth, 6 p.m., Teleconference Recreation, 5 p.m., Teleconference Infrastructure, 7 p.m., Teleconference *Thursday, January 7*

Pet, 7:30 p.m., Teleconference

VIRTUAL MEETING ON LANDMARK REDEVELOPMENT

Monday, January 4 • 7 – 8:30pm
Foulger-Pratt, Inova Health System and the City
of Alexandria will give a presentation on the
upcoming plans for the former Landmark Mall
site. Engage in the event via one of the following:

- Watch it on Facebook Live (https://www.facebook.com/AlexandriaVAGov/).
 Attendees can ask questions and view the meeting in real time. An account is required.
- The City's YouTube page will also show the event. Go to https://www.youtube.com/user/AlexandriaVAGov.
- Submit questions in advance by visiting <u>https://www.research.net/r/AlexandriaVA-LandmarkRedevelopmentQuestions</u>. There, use the form provided to type your question.
- To listen in only by phone, call 301-715-8592 and enter in the following information:
 - Webinar ID: 997 8753 4944
 - Password: 619724

2021 RE-REGISTRATION TO BE MAILED TO ALL RESIDENTS

Next week, you will receive important WAL non-contact re-registration materials for 2021 delivered via U.S. Mail. Our goal is to keep all residents and staff safe during the re-registration process. Please carefully read and follow the instructions to avoid the need to visit the Resident Services office. You can read about the four methods to safely re-register in the forthcoming re-registration package. Thank you in advance for your cooperation and adherence to the 2021 non-contact re-registration process.

You've Been So Kind...



The staff of Watergate at Landmark thanks everyone who sent tokens of appreciation to us during the holiday season. Every card, special treat and gift was greatly appreciated!

2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS CANDIDATES



These Unit Owners have been validated as candidates for the 2021 Election of four new members to the Board of Directors. They will appear on the ballot in the following order:

- ı. Alex Davila
- 3. Joseph Arnold
- 2. Theresa Mulrane
- 4. Vacant

COVID-19 WAL STAFF UPDATE

- An Environmental Services Day shift employee tested positive on December 25.
 Last day of work was December 24.
- Two additional Environmental Services Day shift employees tested positive on December 27. Last day of work was December 24.
- A Maintenance Technician employee tested positive on December 28. Last day onsite was December 23.

YOUTH TENNIS TIME

Saturday, January 2 • Racquet Club • 3 p.m. • FREE

Bring your child for some independent tennis practice! Attendees must pre-register at the Activities Office and sign waivers prior to participation. Parents or guardians must remain in the vicinity for the duration of the session. Event sponsored by the Youth Committee. Equipment is not provided for this event.





TAI CHI IS ON HOLIDAY BREAK!

Please note that Tai Chi will not meet on Friday, January 1, 2021 in observance of New Year's Day. See you next week!





WITH PROPER HANDWASHING:

- 1) Wet hands with clean running water
- 2) Apply soap and lather hands, including backs of hands, between fingers and jewelry, and under nails
- 3) Scrub for 20 seconds
- 4) Rinse well and turn off water with a paper towel
- 5) Dry hands with a clean paper towel



For alerts, text ALEXCOVID19 to 888777

ALEXANDRIAVA.GOV/CORONAVIRUS

WINTER GROUP EXERCISE CLASSES

Schedule runs through March 31, 2021

Call 703-370-7092 to purchase your class pass today!

Pilates • 10:30 a.m. • Terrace Lounge Mondays -

Chair Dance • Noon • Terrace Lounge

Tuesdays -Chair Dance • 11 a.m. • Terrace Lounge

High Intensity Training • 6:30 p.m.

Terrace Lounge

Wednesdays - Tone/Balance/Stretch • Noon • Terrace Lounge

Water Aerobics • 7 p.m. • Indoor Pool Thursdays -Water Dance • Noon • Indoor Pool Fridays-

Saturdays -Yoga • 9 a.m. • Card Room

Interested? Buy a class pass to use for any or all fitness classes. Join at any point during the season. Passes purchased for the PROFESSIONAL FITNESS MANAGEMEN



Winter Exercise Schedule must be used by March 31, 2021.

I DIDN'T GET THAT EMAIL...

WAL relies on batch emailing and electronic distribution as a part of our communication plan. Many companies use this to reach a large



audience at the same time. While these tools provide us the ability to reach the over 4,000 residents who live here, it does mean that technical difficulties occur from time to time. Please review the following tips in case you've had issues with receiving or viewing your emails:

- Verify that your email is entered in FSR Connect and that you've opted in to receive mass communications.
- Be sure to add the following email addresses to your contact list, as it reduces the chance of your email provider bouncing the email due to spamming issues. Note this is not foolproof but you can alert your email provider of the issue regarding the email not being received:
 - * gm@watergateatlandmark.com
 - dgm@watergateatlandmark.com
 - * commgr@watergateatlandmark.com
 - * commdir@watergateatlandmark.com
 - * WatergateLandmark.VA@fsresidential.com
 - ⇒This is the email that sends out Weekly Flyers, Wheel and other correspondence that come through the Communications Department.
- Some Internet Service Providers (ISPs) have recently implemented a new Spam Filtering System. As a result, some emails sent to you from the Association may be filtered to your Junk or Spam E-Mail folder unless you add the aforementioned emails to your Safe List or White List.
- Contact the Management Office to let us know of any issue you're experiencing with your account. Since we use thirdparty platforms to display or distribute information, your feedback helps to narrow down potential causes.
- Adobe recommended that all users uninstall Adobe Flash from their computers before it reached its end of life service on December 31, 2020. This program was a popular way to display varied active content (e.g. games, animations, e-books/ magazines). This differs from Adobe Reader and other Adobe products. Please do not delete them from your computer.